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The latest news from the heath!       Issue 168       Dated 21.01.02

No 699    Sat. 19.01.02       Cloudy, then mainly sunny, rather cold.

Colin Thompson, David Ruthven, Phil Davison, Hamish Dublon, Michelle Margot, Luke Shenton, Elizabeth Daly, & Colin Penny = 8.

SCRUB CLEARANCE - CENTRAL MIRE - EAST OF POWER LINE

On this occasion, we turned our attention to clearing some of the gorse scrub which had been cut before Christmas, but not removed from the mire. Further gorse scrub was then cut.

A strong wind cut across the mire, making it difficult to establish a bonfire. Several attempts were made before we were finally successful, but even then, the resulting fire was a pale imitation of those bonfires of previous weeks. 

The awful consequence of the disappointing fire was that two packets of crumpets were taken home at the end of the day, unopened. This is certainly a first for the Group, and certainly not something we want to repeat !

As we arrived at the site, we noticed a large pile of rail track just inside the cattle grid to the Southern Track. Alongside was a pile of car wheels with tyres still in place. These wheels will be used as anchoring points for the struts which will support the scrub-removal monorail track. 

It will be interesting to see how this system works when it is finally erected at the work site.

Birds:  Yellowhammer  Emberiza citrinella,  Green Woodpecker  Picus viridis,  Woodcock  Scolopax rusticola,  Kestrel  Falco tinnunculus,  Meadow Pipit  Anthus pratensis.

Mammals:  Roe Deer  Capreolus capreolus - 1 seen, northern heath,  Fox  Vulpes vulpes - 2 dog foxes disputing territory at the south of the site and emitting eerie screams (which sounded just like a woman being attacked),  Common Shrew  Sorex araneus - (seen by Phil).

In flower:   Common Gorse  Ulex europaeus.

